
November 21, 2011 

  

  

The regular monthly meeting of the Mahoning Township Supervisors was held this evening at 

the Mahoning Township Municipal Building at 4:30 PM. 

  

Members of the Board present: 

            Christine DeLong, Chairperson 

            Ron Miller, Vice-Chairman 

            William Earlston, Supervisor 

  

Also attending were:    

            John Mazich, Township Engineer       Brian Achy 

            Robert Stoneback, Danville News      Dave Barron 

            Wayne Myers                                      Judy Achy 

            Todd Gibson                                       Emma & Jack Gibson 

            Lloyd Craig, MTSD 

  

Executive sessions held Tuesday, October 18, 2011, Wednesday, October 19, 2011, Friday, 

October 28, 2011.  All were for legal matters.  

  

By motion of Mr. Earlston, second Mr. Miller the Board accepted the resignation of Rick Shoch, 

as solicitor. 

  



By motion of Mr. Earlston, second Mr. Miller the Board named Ryan Tira, of the law firm 

McNearney, Page, Vanderlin & Hall, solicitor for the township and township Planning 

Commission for the remainder of 2011.   

  

PUBLIC COMMENT 

None. 

  

MINUTES AND TREASURER’S REPORT for October were approved by the Board with no 

alterations or corrections, motion Mr. Miller, second Mr. Earlston. 

  

DEPARTMENT REPORTS 

SOLICITOR:  N/A 

  

ZONING/UCC:  November report submitted.  

  

POLICE DEPARTMENT:  November report submitted.   

  

STREET DEPARTMENT:  November report submitted. 

RED LIGHT GENERATOR QUOTES:  Three received as follows: Allenwood - $995, Best 

Line - $899.10 and Tractor Parts - $899.  By motion of Mr. Miller, second Mr. Earlston, the 

Board approved the low quote of Tractor Parts. 

  

ENGINEER’S REPORT:  Engineer’s Report for November was read by John and required no 

action by the Board. 

  

FIRE DEPARTMENT:  October report given by Fire Chief Todd Gibson. 



  

OLD BUSINESS 

There was no old business to come before the Board this evening. 

  

NEW BUSINESS 

HAZARD MITIGATION GRANT PROGRAM:  Acquisitions of property are being discussed 

by the county.   By motion of Mr. Earlston, second Mr. Miller the Board approved the an 

application submitted by Brian Achy of River Road for buy out by the county providing no funds 

come from the township for this purchase. 

  

AFSCME UNION CONTRACT:  By motion of Mr. Earlston, second Mr. Miller the Board 

approved the three year employment contract. 

  

PILOT AGREEMENT:  Five year amendment between the  Township, County,  School 

District and Geisinger for payment in leiu of taxes was approved by motion of Mr. Miller, 

second Mr. Earlston.  An increase of services provided by the Street and Police Departments 

allowed for a 2.5% per year increase in community assistance payment. 

  

With no further business to come before the Board, Mr. Miller motioned in favor of paying the 

bills and payrolls for November and also to adjourn, Mr. Earlston seconded. 

 


